PTA Meeting Minutes
March 15, 2011

Minutes taken by PTA Secretary Holly Boime.
Members present:  Karla Zirbes, Alessandra Ruegger, Heather Parks-Huiton, Francesca Quaguata, Laura O’Hearn, David Rees, Denise Dekker, Beth Grebslael, Anne Myrthue, Jennifer Povich, Debbie Armendariz, Constance San Juan, Molly Haynes

Meeting called to order at 6:40 p.m. by PTA President Karla Zirbes

Voted all in favor to have Constance San Juan represent the Atkinson PTA at the Oregon PTA conference.

More volunteers are needed to assist first grade teacher Mrs. Timms with the after-school homework club.  Volunteers can e-mail Mrs. Timms.  Your own kids can sit there and do homework.  It’s on Tuesdays and Wednesdays.  The Principal will cut the program if there aren’t enough volunteers.  Alessandra Ruegger suggests the possibility of homework buddies with 5th graders.  
Year-in-the-Garden website:  Ex-Atkinson parent and school garden activist Anne Storrs
She converted a book to a website taking four years to do so.  She’s put a note in the FYI about the new website (a year in the school garden.com).  And she gave a presentation at the staff meeting.  The site is not currently available on school grounds but the website is linked to the Atkinson PTA website.

Anne is “creating a bridge so site can be updated.”  She’d like to link this website to the Outdoor Learning Garden (OLG) website.  The Year-in-the-garden website is presented in a book format in both English and Spanish.
Anne provided an overview of the website.  The first page talks about the people who started the OLG.  There are garden links within the website such as the history of the school, history of garden, tour with map, wildlife habitat, compost pile, greenhouse, prairie garden, garden activities through the seasons, and the legacy garden.  The legacy garden is where you plant for summer and fall harvests.  Nikki’s website regarding lessons plans will be linked to the legacy garden.

There’s also a maintenance overview regarding garden beds and tools.  

There are abundant resources for garden representatives and others.  If anyone wants to get involved tell Denise Dekker or the current OLG chairperson.        

There’s an effort to get a garden going at Franklin High School.  And there’s discussion about a community garden by the tree nursery at Mount Tabor.
Financial Update:  Treasurer Constance San Juan
February was quiet month.  There were a few fundraisers where Burgerville netted $213 and e-script netted $25.  The March auction raised $27,000 with $11,000 in expenses.  And some Atkinson parents participated in a market research study generating about $500 for the school.

Language committee:  parent David Rees

The language committee met with the Principal and neighborhood teachers to discuss bringing back foreign language instruction to the school day.  There are hurtles to doing this such as dollars.  Beginning fundraising efforts are being considered if it’s something that PTA members want.  A “back of the napkin” very rough annual budget is $30,000 for about thirty weeks of foreign language instruction out of the school year.  The instruction would not take place in the months of September or June.  

There’s about 12-13 neighborhood classes.  Classroom teachers would need to be more involved.  Good quality language instruction would need to be identified.  There would be two forty-five minute language instruction sessions per week or shorter and more frequent sessions.  Spanish and Chinese would be offered with Vietnamese offered only as a heritage language.  There could be split language instruction with half Spanish and half Chinese.  

 There was discussion about fundraising.  The money could be raised internally through the PTA or externally in a separate fundraising effort or through voluntary tuition payments from parents.

PTA President Karla Zirbes expressed concern about having separate fundraising in that it could take away from the general PTA fundraising.  And she’s not comfortable with voluntary tuition for something that happens during the school day.  The budget process starts in April and so could get different groups involved.  Also, Jeanne needs to be paid for her work processing forms and organizational help.  

The OLG committee could be a model for language program/committee.  The OLG gets money from grants with very little funding from the PTA.

Karla thanks David Rees for all his hard work.

Volunteer opportunities:  Volunteer Coordinator Jennifer Povich
· Everything in FYI
· “Big one”—a coordinator is needed for our school to support school bond measures to coordinate volunteers of two phone banks with fifteen people each and to canvass the neighborhood.

Outdoor Learning Garden (OLG) update:  Chairperson Denise Dekker
There are part-time garden helpers, Alyssa and Brooklyn who work 5 hrs/wk on Tuesdays and Thursdays to help garden stewards and classroom garden representatives.  They are also working with Nikki to help create OLG curriculum.
Sean O’Connelly got a Fish and Wildlife grant for a new North Willamette Valley prairie garden.  Tomorrow the upper grade students will help move rhododendrons to the front of the school.  

The school will also be getting a greenhouse which will contain federally threatened, edible, and native plants.  
A new parent has pruned some of the trees on school grounds.  Winter gardens are being harvested and there is a new berry plot which will contain thorn less raspberries, blueberries and strawberries.

There will be an OLG grades K-5 summer camp this summer in the month of July.  There’ll be week long sessions from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. that will cost about $175/student.  There’ll be activities such as making jam, studying bees and going on nature hikes.  A sign-up sheet will be available.

Playground drainage project:  parent Laura O’Hearn

The project manager has backpedaled about what can be covered.  A $3,700 bid came in after an earlier $3,000 projection.  Now the contractor wants to put in French drain and circumference piping.  Will this work?  The dug up bark chips will be recycled.  

There’s some ground maintenance that could be done with work parties.  And there’s an idea to repaint the school.  We could use leftover green paint.  Volunteers with painting experience are needed to lead this project.  

There’s a Hispanic group of parents who meet every Friday morning.  They are planning a Day of the Child celebration at the end of April, on April 29th.  It will have food and games.  Donations and game ideas are asked for.
Other items
Country Cat is having a brunch/dinner fundraiser on April 14 for the OLG.

If a funding request is under $200 then the board votes on it.  If it is over $200 then it needs to be voted on at the PTA general meeting in April.
Playworks:  Jonathon Balsher, and Tara Doherty, Program Director of Playworks Portland, Introduced by parent Molly Haynes
He led some partner games to help demonstrate the importance of play.  He provided information about Playworks (please see attached).  There are three ways that playworks helps schools.  The first is providing direct service with an on-site Playworks employee.  And the second way is through the Playworks training department by training adults already at the school.  And the third way is through advocacy.  Bridger Elementary has implemented Playworks and it is run by AmeriCorps volunteers, which has not offset the cost of the program to the school. 

There was some comments and discussion about this program.  How much structure vs. how much creative free play? The Playworks representatives said that there are different play options given on the play yard including an area for creative/free play.  

Art and Science Fair:  Anne Myrthue
The application deadline is April 1st; it gives almost two months to work on the project.  Anne is heading the science part and Francesca is heading the art part of the fair.  Traci Sullivan, who’s an electrician, has science equipment which she can share.  The art supply drive continues with a supply request list.

Principal Update:  Debbie Armendariz
Thanks to the PTA board that brought cupcakes to a teacher staff meeting.

She provided performance levels (please see attached).  Meeting science and writing standards continue to be worked on at Atkinson.  We’re doing a better job than we thought meeting health standards.  These standards cover such topics as tobacco and alcohol use prevention and are taught by teachers, the school counselor and the school nurse.  Atkinson is doing a really bad job in meeting the technology standards.   Technology is part of the middle school curriculum because of 6th grade requirements.  So K-8 schools have to have technology.  
Other:

David Rees and some foreign language committee representatives met with teachers at the Monday staff meeting.

Approved PTA general meeting minutes from November, December, January, and February

1st motion:  Heather Parks-Huiton
2nd motion 0Francesca Quaguata
Majority vote received. 
